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www.nrcmcc.org 
Email: president@nrcmcc.org 

Or phone President  
See below 

 

Our Club:- 
 The objectives of the NRCMC are to encourage the restoration, preservation, and riding of older motorcycles. 
Through its various activities, the club promotes classic motorcycling and the links to a bygone era with several or-
ganised monthly rides as well as our involvement in displaying our bikes at charity functions etc. 
 The club endeavors to cater for families and all members partners and children are most welcome to attend 
any meetings or outings. .Membership of the club is for those who have an interest in restoring and riding classic 
motorcycles . 

Some special dates , coming up soon. 
08th March 2022— club meeting  - IS  ON—See Presidents Report on page 2 
31st March 2022. last date that your Membership Renewal forms with  fees will be accepted. 
Club rides—all going ahead  
Note : if you receive this Newsletter by post, check/confirm that any activities listed here are STILL on.. 
Emails will be sent out advising the status of events prior to the date advertised, check your inbox.. 

From the Memorial February  
Club Ride to Evans Head 
Ian and his BSA outfit 
was one of the many 
Club members  
attending 
More on page 5 
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From the Presidents Chair  
Welcome to 2022 and the club meeting proceeding as normal 8th March at 7.30pm at Clunes Memorial Hall 
Walker St Clunes will be our first meeting of the year and we are hoping to see many friends who we have 
missed. 
     The memorial ride on Sunday 13th of February to Evans Head was well attended and I thank Peter Lake 
for his organisation and Peter Harvey and others who spoke in remembrance of those club members no 
longer with us.  Thank you to all who attended.  
      It has been a different past few years with all of the restrictions with many, understandably being very 
careful not to get infected.  The boarders are open and we are able to attend the QLD rallies and rides that 
we were attending in the past.  We need not to be complacent and to know that we can now just about guar-
antee that we will suffer some symptoms   and at some time be in contact with infected people. So be on 
your guard so as not to spread Covid. Many of our members are over fifty and are susceptible and may suf-
fer major medical complications even life threatening.   To minimise the risk for us all is follow medical 
advice, be vaccinated follow safety measures put in place.  If you are unvaccinated, or have been in close 
contact with positive people (less than 7 days) or have symptoms please think of your fellow member and 
make the decision to not attend meetings or events.  Do your part in keeping everyone healthy and safe. 
      The times where we were unable to ride interstate are now past so now is the time to dust off your ride 
and join with friends and club members and motivated to get out and ride.  You may also have undertaken a 
restoration and are keen to trial it so let’s get out and ride.  
        31st March is our cut off date for your membership.  A Reminder that for a HISTORIC PLATE to be 
Valid you MUST be a CURRENT and PAID up member. This is not a club requirement, but it is the law.  
REMEMBER you will be without your CTP insurance if you are NOT a paid member. I read somewhere 
that some riders are folding their conditional registration certificate to show the rego number, make etc and 
placing in their old rego holders. I have also seen some riders place theirs in a zip lock bag with rego num-
ber, make etc showing and tap it under their seat.   I thought these are good ideas if you have several  
machines.  
       The decision to run rallies has seen many changes to these events with some clubs choosing to cancel 
rallies held early in the year with others going ahead with changed formats especially where food is in-
volved. I would like for us to hold our Club rally in September. so we need to think about this now so we 
can organise our great event.  
LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU AT OUR MARCH CLUB MEETING  

Cheers Mary Walker  

NRCMCC committee and office holders for 2022  
 
President: Mary Walker P: 0429662915 E: president@nrcmcc.org 
Vice President: Tony Harvey 0427324018 E: vicepresident@nrcmcc.org 
Secretary: Jim Strang P: 0472728661 E: secretary@nrcmcc.org                                                                                 
Treasurer: Dean Marsh P: 0428381711 E: treasurer@nrcmcc.org 

Committee members: 
Peter Lake P: 0459285872     &    Andrew Evans P: 0418280246 
Alan Stratton P: 0428294652 
 
Registration Officers: 
Bryson Walker P: 02 66291509     &   Pat Holt P: 0435475784 
John Cafe P: 02 66244280              &    Brian Riordan P: 02 66215535 
Ray Fisher P: 0439825399 
Classic Torque Editor: David Bonhote-mead E: editor@nrcmcc.org                                                                             
Membership Officer: Marc Jennison E: members@nrcmcc.org                                                                                    
Public Officer: Greg Britnall E: publicofficer@nrcmcc.org                                      
Web Master: Dieter Opfer E: webmaster@nrcmcc.org                                                   
Club Librarians: Peter Lake & Eric Wilson                                                               
Ride Coordinator (Sundays): Peter Lake P: 0459285872                                         
Ride Coordinator (Wednesdays): Ian McCormack P: 0431924268                       
Event List Support: Frank Widdows P: 02 66860771                                               
Catering: Glen Flint P: 0423265294                                                                            
Raffles: Mark Fowler P: 0413271355 Robert Mazzer  P:0411847428                        
Jack Ahearn Restoration Trophy—Judges       John Cafe P: 02 66244280             
Brian Riordan P: 02 66215535    Eric Wilson P;  0266243157  

mailto:president@nrcmcc.org
mailto:vicepresident@nrcmcc.org
mailto:secretary@nrcmcc.org
mailto:treasurer@nrcmcc.org
mailto:editor@nrcmcc.org
mailto:members@nrcmcc.org
mailto:publicofficer@nrcmcc.org
mailto:webmaster@nrcmcc.org
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Membership Renewal Information for 2022 
1.  Membership Renewal form: 
A fully completed Application for renewal of current membership form is required for all  
membership renewals. Refer to previous page for Renewal form 
Fees for 2022 

As passed at 2021 Dec  AGM , the fees for 2022 unchanged at 2021 rates. 

 
The club’s bank accounts at the Greater Bank is: 
Membership fee account:          BSB  637000  acct number  781711446   Ref:  your last name 
Payment of 2022 fees and return of your membership renewal application can be done by one of 
the following 3 methods. 
Method 1: EFT – the club’s preferred option 
Email a completed membership renewal form to the club Membership Officer at 
 members@nrcmcc.org.  Then direct deposit your fees to the club’s accounts as above.  You 
MUST add your last name to all payments.  If you don’t use online banking you can pay over the 
counter at any Greater Bank branch in Casino, Lismore, Ballina, Grafton & Tweed Heads. 

Method 2: Snail Mail. 
Post a completed membership renewal form with cheques/money orders (no cash in the mail),  
made out to NRCMCC Membership  
Method 3*: In person at a monthly meeting - the club’s least preferred option 
Complete a membership renewal form beforehand and hand it to the Membership Officer at the 
next available club meeting.  Then pay the Treasurer your fees - cash, cheques or MOs. 
*Please Note that Covid 19 restrictions may still be with us in 2022 and there may not be any  
meetings held before 31st March 2022. Therefore your ability to pay and submit your form by  
Method 3 may not be an option. You should use method 1 or 2 in order to pay & submit your form 
by 31st March 2022. 
Membership renewal and fee payments for 2022 are due by 31 March 2022. 
Membership is NOT complete until both renewal form and fees are received by the Club. 

Membership type        membership fee 

Single                             $40.00 

Dual                                 $60.00 

Don’t !  forget to  
Renew your Membership 
Or you might just suffer 
Some Unusual instant Karma  

mailto:members@nrcmcc.orgT
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NRCMCC  members with a good mix of bikes. Assembled at razorback lookout. Paid our respects to our 
recently passed members then headed down the hill to the fisherman’s coop for a lunch of really good fish 
and chips and chatted all things motorcycle. Bike of the day would have to be the BSA with sidecar       
John M. 

Great weather and a good turnout for today’s memorial ride to Evans Head. 30 + members and various 
machines gathered at Evans lookout for a few words and quiet reflection on past members who are now 
riding the great highways in the sky. Was good to see Mark Fowler attending on his newly acquired pink 
beast.   John H. 

Many of the photos and articles for this ride report have been taken from the NRCMCC Face book page,             
Contributors were Neil W , Mushy welding, John M . John M  and others .. hope they don’t mind their 
good efforts being shared thru this Newsletter      Many thanks Editor  

NRCMCC Annual Memorial Club Ride to Evans Head - 13th February 2022 

Norco start  



6 

6 

Mark Fowler rode his new  
machine on Sundays memorial ride Great to see Peter and Eric there 
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 Our Club Rides:-    Some information on coming NRCMCC club rides. 
 Sunday & Wednesday - All going ahead 
Please note that all attendees will need to sign on and BYO mask {optional } 
 
13th March—Sunday ride to Toonumbar Dam , then onto Kyogle for Coffee or Tea               
April & May rides . To be decided on day, any suggestions to Peter Lake.                                              
19th June  Sunday Ride to New Italy Café ,   17th July Sunday Ride to Brunswick Heads                                                                                     
For further information go to the clubs web site , advisable to read before going on any rides,    

Motorcycle Events and Rallies organized  by other Motorcycle Clubs or Groups  
 2022 Inverell Motorcycle Restorers Club Rally was CANCELLED   
Sat 12th March 2022 Maleny Motorcycle Swap, Maleny Show Ground 4552 Qld 
3rd– 5th March Taree and District Vintage & Classic Motorcycle Club Rally 
Contact the T&DV&CMCC for all details 
27th –29th May The Coffs Harbour and District Motorcycle Restorers’ Club Rally    information 
on any aspect of the rally contact the Rally Convener, Rob Popplewell, 02 6653 4532 or Mobile 
0402 825 924 or at repopplewell@bigpond.com .                                                                            
9th –17th April Bathurst Rally                                                                                                         
6th to 8th May Singleton CMCC Rally 

Other Club events Please note That the NRCMCC is not responsible for The events & Rallys as  
organised by other clubs or groups . And dates {and events} given to us and shown here may change  
without notice. So if you are attending another club event just check you have their Up to date info.  

NRCMCC Annual Memorial Club Ride to Evans Head - 13th February 2022 
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NRCMCC Market:  You can advertise here ‘For Sale’, ‘Wanted’, ‘Swap’, ‘Advice needed’, ‘to 
Give away’, etc -  ie, any deal you can imagine to do with motorcycles. 
Please contact the editor - details on the ‘Club officials’ list somewhere in this newsletter. 
Unless otherwise arranged, advertisements will be maintained for two issues. 

For Sale: 1966 BMW R60/2 with Steib sidecar. This outfit is in immaculate condition. Loving restored to glory by 
DP Bernie Shailer. For more information, please contact Michael Schnerring on (02) 66897501.                           

Asking price is $45,000.00 negotiable. 

For Sale: 1986 BMW R80/7. This bike 
was a special import and spec built from 

the factory in Germany. Another gem from 
the collection of DP Bernie Shailer. It has 

too many quality inclusions to list here. 
For more information, please contact   

Michael Schnerring on (02) 66897501. 
Asking price is $10,000.00 negotiable. 



10 

10 



11 

11 

PO box 865 Alstonville NSW 2477 

now stocking these ‘T’ shirts 
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6 George St 
PO Box 78 Tintenbar                                                             
NSW 2478 AUSTRALIA 
t: (02) 6687 8182                                                                         
e: office@lucena.com.au 
Lucena Engineers Pty Ltd                                      
www.lucena.com.au  

mailto:office@lucena.com.au
http://www.lucena.com.au
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SIDECARS  - USED RESPONSIBLY BY MUMS 

THEN SIDECARS  - USED DIFFERENTLY  BY DADS 

HAVING FUN WITH MUMS 
SIDECAR 
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If undelivered return to, 
N.R.C.M.C.C. 
P.O. Box 7058 
Lismore Heights 2480 

Last word from the Editor 
Thanks to all who have contributed to this Newsletter, especially Mary Walker , Terry S.  John M 
And all the Face book contributors , keep up the good work  Cheers DBM  
 


